
This Message Is From an Untrusted Sender
You have not previously corresponded with this sender.

From: Sandra T
To: Clerk of the Board
Subject: Mooney Grove
Date: Sunday, April 30, 2023 4:15:34 PM

Rumor has it that a dog park is being considered for Mooney Grove!! No! No! No! We 
want to see the rowboats, peacocks back in the park and it looking like it used to! We 
do not need another dog park!!!!
Respectfully yours, 
Sandra Taff

Sent from my iPhone
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